 Annual General Meeting held on 9.3.2010
Those Present:
Neville, Joyce, Shirley, Sandra, Chris, Barbara & Will.

Members Present excluding the Committee – 15.
1)
Apologies.
Ray, Barbara Boyle, Denise Shaw.

2) 
Introduction.

Chris welcomed everyone and gave an introductory speech.  He advised that the shelving had mostly been replaced in the Trading Hut, the opening times had been reduced to one evening Thursday 6.00pm until 7.00pm and was working very well.   The most important news was that Woolston Borough Council had withdrawn their support of the Woolston Show and the Friends of Woolston Park were now having to raise the money.  We were in limbo because we didn’t know how much money we would be expected to pay towards the marquee but there was, however, a promise that the Horticultural Show will go on even if we have to change the venue.  

Chris closed by advising everyone that we had been successful in obtaining a Grassroots Grant of £1,172 which will enable us to refurbish the Trading Hut.

3) 
Minutes of Annual General Meeting 11.3.2009.

The Minutes were read and proposed correct by Janet and seconded by John.

4)
Matters Arising from the Minutes.

There were one or two queries but they were listed on the Agenda for discussion.

5) 
Chairmans report on Membership.

Unfortunately the Chairman was unable to attend but we were advised that there were 55 Full Members, 63 Senior Citizens and 17 Life Members giving a total of 135, this is down again on last year which was 74 Full Members, 59 Senior Citizens and 17 Life Members making a total of 150. 

John suggested that as the Leisure Centre is being refurbished and everyone is now using the rear entrance that we put a notice on the hut stating “Please Join Us”.  It was also suggested that we again put a write up in the Courier and the Church Magazine. Shirley advised that she would get in touch with the Courier and see if they would do another advert for us, last time it was free but this time they might wish to impose a charge. As Sandra pointed out this does not give a true position of the membership because people join at the AGM, they also join at the Show and when they go into the Trading Hut throughout the growing season. 

6)
Treasurers Report.

Will advised that we had £4,510.95 in the bank which was very good as we had the expense of the new roof last year. Profit of £424.21 was made on the Trading Hut sales, £26.72 profit was made on Bedding Plant Sales which was however misleading because during the sale some of the money was inadvertently put into the till and is reflected in the Trading Hut Sales. Hyacinth Sales gave a profit of £52.04 and the Show again produced a profit of £124.55. 

As some people found the Accounts difficult to understand Will explained that certain items such as the replacement roof are spread over 3 years, so that all the money is not shown in one year and gives a more accurate reflection in the accounts.

The Interest received on the account has fallen and is now an abysmal £1.11.  The profit for the year was £21.57 after deductions for Insurance, Postage and delivery charges.

7) 
Trading Hut Secretaries Report.

Neville advised that an excellent job had been done on the new roof, the edges were now completely sealed, the downside was that in the summer it was very warm.  New shelving had been put in which is being paid for by Grassroots Grants, when the old shelves emptied it became apparent how rusty they were and if they had not been replaced there could have been a nasty accident.

Comment was made about the fact that we sometimes ran out of products such as growbags and if someone came into the hut and we didn’t have what they wanted they would purchase it elsewhere. Neville advised that if the order was under £200 we had to pay a delivery charge, we ascertained that this was £12.00 and Will advised that if we had several items to order it would be better to pay the delivery charge.
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It was also stated by one or two members that our prices are getting too expensive especially the bags of compost, this could be purchased for half the price at other outlets.  John proposed that we cap the prices this year and absorb any increases, this was seconded by Sandra. A vote was taken and as the majority of members voted for the prices to be capped the motion was carried. Sandra asked Neville if he would send her an email of any price changes so that the price list on the internet can be kept up to date.  Sam requested that we put on the website a guide stating what the products could be used for and Sandra informed her that it is work in progress.

The Members were advised that the items to be purchased and paid for by Grassroots Grants were replacement scales, a snatchproof till, a generator and the hut shelving.

8)
Resignation and Appointment of Officers.

Chris advised that he had received no resignations from the present Officers and as no-one else wished to stand it was agreed that the present Committee would continue. 

9)
Agenda Items.

Membership Fee for 2011.

Will proposed that the Membership Fee remains the same and this was seconded by Joyce.

Hut Opening Hours.

We had reduced the opening time to once a week on a Thursday 6pm to 7pm, this was due to the lack of customers.  Some members disagreed with the reduced opening time but it was pointed out to them that sometimes when we had opened there had only been one or two customers and we had only taken as little as £12.00. It was eventually decided that we would compare this years takings with last year and if the takings were reduced and it was shown that we had less customers we would reconsider the matter.

Changes to Stock.

Products keep getting withdrawn and Neville advised that the next thing to be withdrawn may be slug pellets.

Woolston & District Horticultural Show 2010.

Chris advised that at the present time we did not know if we would be able to hold the show at Woolston Park, it all hinged on the amount we would be asked to pay towards the cost of the marquee. 

The total cost is £1,500 which includes the cost of the marquee, also the hire of the tables and chairs. Last year we had paid £200 in total and it was debated as to how much we could afford to pay this year. Will stated that he wouldn’t be willing to pay any more than £500 and we had to take into account that the same situation could occur in future years.  It was commented on that at the present time our bank balance was very healthy and Eileen pointed out that as a Society we had to have enough money in the bank to trade for 2 years.  As the money for the Show was being raised by Friends of Woolston Park Neville was asked if he had been to any meetings and what information he had obtained.  Neville advised that he had been unable to find out how much we would be required to pay.

Chris advised that there would be a Show because he had provisionally booked the Mission for the Friday evening and Saturday 21st August for a total cost of £88.  He had advised the person who took the booking that everything would be decided at the AGM but she did however advise him that if anyone else wanted to book this date she would ring him and give him the opportunity of confirming the booking.  As nothing definite could be decided Mike proposed that when we had all the information we let the Committee decide, this was seconded by Walter and followed by a vote and the motion was carried. 

10) 
Any Other Business.

As there was no other business to discuss the meeting closed at 8.55pm and the members gathered for Wine and Cheese which was again very enjoyable.

